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I would just like to point out that, all of the vaccines are under the EUA, including the FDA approved Pfizer vaccine. That 
means that the pharmaceutical companies that make the vaccines cannot be sued in case of bodily harm or death from 
the vaccine because it is up to the individual to decide whether or not to take the vaccine(s). Voluntary injection of a 
vaccine does not allow for litigation due to adverse effects of it. Any person, organization or department that mandates 
the EUA vaccine is legally assuming liability for any bodily harm or death caused by a negative reaction to the emergency 
use vaccine(s). I need not point out the financial hardship that such litigation would put on the State of Nevada if an 
employee died from a reaction to a mandated vaccine. It would be much more damaging than having a few employees 
getting sick. Let me also point out that, when you threaten an employee’s livelihood for not taking the vaccine that is 
called “duress” which is illegal in every state. 

Also, it has been scientifically proven that the vaccines do not prevent infection of the COVID-19 virus, in any of its 
variants. It is surmised that it lessens the symptoms of the virus but, that has not been medically proven. 

The COVID-19 virus, with all of its variants, has a survivability rate of 99.8% and that’s with no treatment. (The CDC’s 
own numbers!) With treatment, it has a survivability rate of 99.99+%. The annual flu virus has a survivability rate of 91 
to 94% without any treatment (the CDC’s own numbers) and the state has NEVER mandated the flu vaccine. That’s 
because we know the side effects of the flu vaccines and the state does not want to assume the liabilities for adverse 
reactions to said flu vaccines being mandated. The same thing should be done for the COVID-19 vaccines. It is not an 
emergency. It is the “new flu”. Doctors have already proven that the use of Ivermectin, Hydroxychloroquine and 
supplements of Vitamin D and Zinc help squash the effects of the COVID-19 virus within 48 hours. President Trump is a 
perfect example of that. It has also been scientifically proven that those with natural immunity have a 27x better chance 
of defeating/fending off the virus than those who have been vaccinated. 

The state’s Chief Medical Officer, Ishan Azzam, does not even have a license to practice medicine in this country and 
should be exempt from all medical opinions on these matters. 

If we are to follow the science then let’s do just that. Science has proven that this virus is treatable and beatable but the 
Federal Government is using fear to push the vaccine on everybody. Why isn’t that fear-mongering being questioned? 
We don’t need to take a vaccine for a virus that has a survivability rate that is much higher than that of the annual flu 
virus. 

As short staffed as the NDOC is, terminating the employment of those who refuse to take the vaccine would be very 
taxing to those who were not terminated. We all know that if it was easy to replace state employees, we would not be 
as short staffed as we are now. That’s like the old adage about shooting one’s self in the foot. It is completely counter-
productive. 

Let’s treat this like the “new flu” that it is and get back to normal without all of these precautions that have already been 
proven to be of no effect on this virus. I won’t even go into the science of the ineffectiveness of masks. That would take 
another whole page but, I am limited to one page of comments. 

As an NDOC employee, Chaplain of Lovelock Correctional Center, I am steadfastly against the mandating of the vaccine 
for both scientific and religious reasons. I have a God-given immune system that works extremely well. (I’m a cancer 
survivor of almost 37 years!) I do not need a man-made chemical agent that would go against my God-given immune 
system. I will not take the vaccine if it is mandated. 

Thank you for your time.  
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